EASTEND NEWS

Editor: Di Horncastle 01964-650498 email: dihorn@hotmail.co.uk Issue No. 58. APRIL/MAY 2019

EDITOR'S NOTES

Have you noticed the glass bank in Easington has been taken away and we haven't got a replacement. The Council say we won't be getting another one as they say it's too dangerous to exchange it as it gets too close to the overhead wires. If you don't have enough room in your Blue Bin you must ring the Council and request an extra blue bin.

Yet another service we now don't have in the village! This bottle bank raised funds for the School initially and the Youth Club more recently.

LOCAL EVENTS DIARY

(In the Community Hall unless otherwise stated)

APRIL

Sat.6th. 9.30am. Patrington Youth Football Coffee Morning

Sat.13th.9.30am. Samaritans Purse Coffee Morning also Eas. Youth Club Tombola in Aldi Foyer, Withernsea.

Tues. 16th. 7pm. SKEALS TALK. HOME, SWEET OMEN by Alec Gill. (see article).

Thurs.18th.10.30am. Evergreen's Annual General Meeting.

Sat.20th.9.30am. Hair Breast Friends Coffee Morning

Sat.27th.9.30am.Patrington Young Farmer's Coffee Morning

MAY

Thurs. 2nd.7am-10pm. ELECTION DAY Sat.4th..9.30am. Patrington Junior Cricket Club Coffee Morning

Tues.7th. 7pm.. Easington Youth Club. Annual General Meeting

Sat.11th.9.30am Easington Youth Club Coffee Morning.

Sat. 18th. 9.30am. Christian Aid Coffee Morning.

Tues.21st May.7pm. SKEALS Annual General Meeting, followed by a talk with slides on Australia by Richard Swales. Free admission. See Article.

PARISH COUNCIL

Mon.13 May—PC Meeting with expression of interest of roles, i.e. chair etc.
3rd June—PC and Annual Statutory
Meeting

1st July-PC and Gas liaison Meeting

BADAPPLE THEATRE are coming back to perform at Easington Community Hall on Thursday 23rd May, 2019.

The performance is called "The Frozen Roman".....an emergency meeting at the Phoenix pub gets heated, as the villagers rack their brains for new ways to fight the imminent housing development that threatens village life as they know it. The discovery of an ancient burial site under foot may just throw them a lifetime if they can somehow authenticate their mysterious findings. But things aren't always what they seem! Expect a double dose of comedy as the situation goes "ballisticus maximus" in this brand new original comedy from Kate Bramley and Badapple Theatre.

The show starts at 7.30pm, tickets are £10 adults and £6

for under 16's and includes refreshments during the interval. For tickets please contact Sarah on 650337, Kim on 650447 or available from the White Horse Inn, Easington. Sarah Smith

EASINGTON EVERGREENS

Here are the last dates for crafts until the Autumn: April 10th Easter cards, April 17th Easter baskets and the final one is a Beetle Drive on the 24th.

The AGM meeting is to be held on Thursday 18th April at 10.30am. All members are welcome.

There is a trip to York on May 7th and to Louth on June 5th. £10.00 for members and £12.00 for non-members. Please see Pam Exley or Janet Kettley to book a seat. Pat S.

EAST END CANCER RELIEF FUND

It's that time of the year again to get out your bicycles clean & oil, pump up your tyres, and get ready for the Annual Welwick 2 Wheelers Welwick to Kilnsea sponsored bike ride on Good Friday 19th April, fancy dress (optional). Meet at Moat Farm Welwick (traffic lights) at 11.00am. Sponsor forms are available at the Crown & Anchor Kilnsea, Coach & Horses Welwick & Welwick Shop. The event is to raise money for the Castle Hill Heart Unit, East End Cancer Relief for the Cancer Centre at Castle Hill and other Charities.

SKEALS

We have been busy preparing for the coming year and our first talk is by our very popular friend Alec Gill - A Fun Meander Through an Old-fashioned Superstitious Household. All are welcome to come along. Admission is free and refreshments provided. 7pm in the Community Hall. Our AGM is on the 21st May at 7pm. Followed by a talk by Richard Swales about his time in Australia. In June we will be visiting Beverley Minster and Guildhall. Notice of further events will be in later editions of the newsletter. We welcome new members.

Our website is currently being updated we will let you know when it has been done.

We are hoping to be asked to provide the photographs for the Gas Site Calendars again but have not been instructed as yet. If we are asked we have decided that our subject will be Wildlife.

We will once again open it up to the Community so if you want to get started remember we need photographs to be 'landscape' (horizontal) and preferably taken with a Camera. If we are given the go ahead we will let you have more details.

Di H.

FRIENDS OF CE PRIMARY ACADEMY CE (FOS

We have now received the money from the Tesco Bags of Help Scheme and Mr Goodwin is in the process of ordering the new "Reading Scheme" for School.

Our Easter Disco and Giant Easter Egg raffles take place in April and we hope that the money raised will go towards some outdoor equipment for the Early Year children.

We would also like to thank Centrica Storage for their kind donation to our charity; it was unexpected but gratefully received. Our hope is that it will go towards some sensory play resources. Finally, please can I remind everyone that our charity is registered with Easy Fundraising. Basically, you firstly register using this link: then whenever you shop online, you go to Easy Fundraising https://www.easy fundraising.org.uk/invite/L4RU4Z. Search for the company/retailer and shop as usual. As you make your purchases the retailers automatically donate a percentage to our charity and its costs you absolutely nothing. Every penny makes a difference and it really is simple. Thank you for your continued support and Happy Easter everyone.

Kathryn and Kerry

CHURCH NEWS

Easter services -During Holy Week there will be said communion on Thursday at 11am. The "Hour at the Cross" - a reflective service- takes place 2pm Good Friday and our Easter Sunday celebration will be Chancel Cafe Communion at 9.30am with breakfast provided.

A series of confirmation workshops will be held throughout May and June on Tuesday evenings at 4.15pm in the church chancel, with a small meal provided first. These sessions need not necessarily lead to confirmation but are designed to explore and understand the Christian faith. They are aimed at 8-14 yr olds but involve practical crafts so would also be equally enjoyable to older people.

On Ascension Day evening, May 30th at 7.30 pm, the South Holderness Deanery Ascension Day service will take place at Easington. This will involve launching rockets from the churchyard as part of the celebrations. There will be refreshments afterwards.

Spring cleaning- time to think about turning your cupboards out for a Christian Aid coffee morning in May- a small gesture for the Third World.

We will be hosting "Open Church" as usual during the summer holiday period on Sunday afternoons (1-4pm) with tea, coffee, cake offered for donations. Volunteers are needed for this village hospitality so do not hesitate to offer if this is something you would like to do.

The "Open the Book" team is a group of individuals who present bible stories in dramatic form for collective worship in schools (Easington and Patrington in our case) If you would like to join this team please get in touch. It involves about three meetings/rehearsals and ten appearances (per school) throughout the whole school year.

Lois Rutter

EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB

Thank you to those who supported the opening of the Junior Play Park on 23/2, we raised just over £100 from a Tombola and Tea/Coffee and Cakes, the Park was jointly opened by Arthur Luckup, Peggy Eves and Georgina Pitt who did a great job with a speech from Arthur. We also held a coffee morning in the community hall on 23/3 and this raised a further £225.00 for the Youth Club.

Kim Dalton

SPURN BIO-BLITZ

Ever wondered what species of plants and animals can be found at Spurn? Here's your chance to become nature detectives and find out. On Saturday and Sunday April 13th and 14th we will be having the Spurn Bio-Blitz 2019 at The Spurn Discovery Centre. This is a chance to come and find as many different kinds of wildlife as possible, on Spurn National Nature Reserve, over one weekend. The weekend will involve special safaris to the point, guided walks, moth trapping, a bat walk, Seashore detectives, sea-watching and many more exciting activities for all the family.

We want to encourage everyone to look out for and after nature. It will be a chance to get involved with some Citizen Science by simply recording what we find over 2 days at Spurn. A number of specialists will be on hand to answer questions and show how to find different kinds of wildlife. Spring should be in full swing by this date and you never know what might turn up.

See what our webcams and trail cameras pick up when it is quiet or dark.

We strongly advise booking onto the guided tours, safaris and special events via our website www.ywt.org.uk/whatson.

Andy Mason

The YWT Pudding Club is proving very popular so we are extending it over the summer months although the day will be changing to Mondays 12-2pm. We will be serving a lighter lunch for the warmer weather. Maureen

Our thanks go to Perenco for printing the newsletter

The information in this newsletter is intended for general information purposes only. Whilst the editor tries to ensure that the information is accurate and complete, some of the information is supplied by third parties. We can make no warranties about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or timeliness of the information or links